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June father’s day!

happy

KOLPING ON HUDSON FOOD DRIVE
Our annual Food Drive will continue through the KOH season. Our donations will 
go to local food pantries and soup kitchens like the Montrose VA, Graymoor and 
the Franciscan Sisters. Please bring your gift of nonperishable food items. Pasta, 
canned soup, canned veggies, tuna, chili, peanut butter and coffee and tea are good 
options.  Thank you for your generosity to our hungry neighbors. As Father Kolping 
said, “The needs of the times will teach you what to do.”
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Father’s Day
June 17, 2018

Please celebrate Father’s Day with us at Kolping-on-Hudson. Chef Kathy Weinborg 

is whipping up a menu which will include fresh ham and gravy, mashed potatoes, 

sauerkraut, applesauce, dessert and coffee. The first seating is at 12 noon, and the second 

seating is 2:00 pm. The price for dinner is $20 for members, $9 for children, and $22 for 

non-members, and $10 for non-member’s children. Father’s Day Mass will be held at 

3:30pm in Assmuth Hall. 

Please call Heidi Umland with your reservation at 917-699-6875 or 914- 736-0117. Or email: 

heidiumland@verizon.net. It would also be a great help if you could prepay for your 

meal. Mail checks to: Kolping-On-Hudson, Att: Heidi Umland, 95 Montrose Point Rd., 

Montrose, NY 10548. Please include your name, the number of adult members attending, 

the number of children of members and the number of non-member adults and children. 

Please also include a telephone number where you can be reached, so Heidi can call you 

if she has any questions. Please mail the checks so that they reach Heidi by June 15th. 

You can also drop off your check at KOH—Heidi is there on weekends (Friday, Saturday 

& Sundays).
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Milestones & Passages
Everyone could use the power of prayer now and again. If you or anyone you know is in need of 
prayer, please let us know and we will be happy to include them within the “in our prayers” list. 
Please contact Joan Smyth Dengler (914-432-2535) or email kolpingny@gmail.com when you know 
of a member who is ill, in the hospital, or has passed away. We want to be sure to remember them. 

Please keep Julia Winter, Violet Kelly and Gertrude Steinke in your prayers.

It is with deep sorrow that we announce the death of Rosemarie Lambot, former Secretary of the 
Catholic Kolping Society of NY, passed away May 6th at the age of 93. After joining Kolping in 1980, 
Rosemarie and her late husband, Vincent, were active members of the Kolping Society for decades. 
Rosemarie is fondly remembered for her devotion to Father Kolping, the guests who have stayed with 
us and our mission.

HAPPY BIRTHDAY TO THOSE BORN IN JUNE:
Al Ahrens, John Barbelet, John Barbera Jr., Rosemarie Bartzick, Patrica Bradley, 
Camile Yvonne Cantu, Tony Cianci, Margaret Cirincione, Robert Coletti, Jr., Brian 
Considine, Joey Considine, Marie Considine, Mitch Considine, Jimmy Crowley, 
Lauren Crowley, Nicholas Dengler, Ted Denger X, Lourdes Donato, David Dougall, 

Robert Dowgiallo, Gerard Farley, Mary Feeney, Diane Franzoso, Phyllis Froebrich, Muriel Fullam, Ed 
Geoghegan, Jack Geoghegan, Keri Geoghegan, Ted Geoghegan, Raymond Gilbert, Sam Giordano, 
Peter Grossmann, Herman Guy, Maria Hollenbeck, Andrew Horan, Howard Jaeger, Barbara Janny, 
Tom Kogler, Jill LaRocque, Michael Lenihan, Siobhan Lenihan, Peggy Lockwood, Matthew Luis, Jacoba 
Maas, Jean McCool, Megan McCusker, Richard McCusker, Daniel McGill, Peter McKinley, James 
Minarik, Jr., Gail Monks, Barbara Montero, June Noonan, Jennifer Olstrom, Eugene Orlowski, Gary 
Ostroff, Karen Park, Andrew Preisser, Michael Raouf, Joyce Rascona, John Roche, Johan Severin, 
Manny Socorro, Rose Socorro, Liz Sokol, Maria Steigerwald, Marie Steiner, Ericka Thompkins, Heidi 
Umland, Brian Peter Weigand, Charles Weltner, Terrance Williams and Julia Winter.

SPECIAL JUNE BIRTHDAYS:
Special Birthday wishes to Marie Considine, Mary Feeney, Peggy Lockwood, and Eugene Orlowski.

If you know someone celebrating a milestone birthday or anniversary, please let us know so we can include 
it in the Bulletin. Please email either me at editor@kolpingny.org or Joan Smyth Dengler at kolpingny@gmail.com.

THANK YOU JOE SZOLDATITS!
Many of us help prepare Kolping on Hudson for the Summer season and keep it looking good all 
summer long.  We owe Joe Szoldatits a big, hearty thank you for taking care of the hedges overlooking 
the river. This is a major undertaking and Joe does it with a smile—even after 3-4 hours of trimming!

DONATIONS
Thanks to Norbert & Marilyn Dengler for their donation to Kolping, which went towards the Radio 
fund. And also big thanks to Ann & Bob Hemsing for their generous donation in memory of 
Rosemarie Lambot.

CONGRATULATIONS!
On June 29th Richard & Lillian Hiltsley will be celebrating their 50 year Anniversary. They will mark 
the special occasion at a special mass at St. Patrick’s Cathedral with family on June 3rd.

OUR HOLY FATHER’S JUNE 2018 INTENTION
SOCIAL NETWORKS 

That social networks may work towards that inclusiveness which respects others for their differences.
Kolping NY Reflection: Maybe we could disengage from mocking our brothers and sisters with different 
political views. What if we only used social media in June to share positive and encouraging messages?   

Fill the interwebs with love, peace, joy and God’s word

ACT FAST BEFORE YOU STRIKE OUT
Thanks to the generosity of Karen Staub, we are having a drawing for a 
prize of 4 tickets to the 7:10 pm Subway Series game on June 8th. There’s
a $10 donation for each ticket and the drawing will be Sunday June 3rd.  
Contact Lou Colletti to buy your ticket today: LCookie1129@aol.com / 914-275-7481



News & Notes2018 DUES
Mail your check made out to 
Catholic Kolping Society to 

Catholic Kolping Society, 165 East 
88th Street, New York, NY 10128  

Att: Joan Smyth Dengler, Secretary

Family: $105
Individual: $90
Student: $45

50-year members: paid up forever!

Please include your current email 
address, any change in address, phone 
number, birthdays, and other information. 
Mail it with your dues to our secretary, Joan 
Smyth Dengler so that she can update the files 
and include your email address on her email 
account. She will be sending out notices of new 
events to via email.

SPRING SUNDAY BRUNCH!
Remember to reserve your spot for our Sunday June 3rd Sunday Brunch, starting 
at 11am. Chefs Kathy Weinborg and Jennifer Ahrens will serve a bountiful array 
of delicious breakfast items including omelets made-to-order, pancakes, bacon, 
sausage, waffles as well as hearty lunch options. The $20 price for adults includes 
a mimosa as well as coffee, dessert and pastries. Kids are $8 and under five is free. 
Please contact Heidi to reserve: 914-736-0117 ~ heidiumland@verizon.net.

NEW MEMBER INITIATION
On Sunday June 3, 2018, our newest members will be inducted at the 2pm Mass 
in Assmuth Hall. Please join us for Mass and to welcome these Kolping family 
members. If you can’t be present, please include them in your prayers that Sunday 
wherever you worship.

BIER FEST ON THE HUDSON
It’s back! On Saturday, June 9th from 12 noon to 6pm, the Bavarian Club Edelweiss 
of Westchester is hosting a German Bier Fest at KOH. The Austrian Boys Band will 
be providing live German music as a backdrop for dancing, games and delicious 
food. Fun for all ages. Admission is $10 per person, children under 15 are free with 
adult ticket.  For more information, contact Roland Lex (845-803-3774) or Ingrid 
Wittmann (914-400-7083).

WORLD CUP
The FIFA World Cup is in Russia for 2018 and runs from June 14 to July 15. Germany 
qualified for the finals in Russia with a perfect record of 10 wins from 10 in UEFA 
Group C. No fewer than 21 players found the target as Die Mannschaft became just 
the second team in history—after Spain in 2010—to progress with a 100 percent 
record. Come on down to KOH for this sure-to-be exciting game and cheer on Die 
Mannschaft with us. Germany plays Mexico on Sunday 6/17 at 11am ET, Sweden on 
Saturday 6/23 at 2pm ET and South Korea on Wednesday 6/27 at 10am ET.

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED!
The annual August Picnic/Oktoberfest on Saturday, August 18th is an opportunity for 
Kolping on Hudson to raise some funds to defray the cost of operations. Volunteers 
are needed for many roles that day, as well as general preparation and publicity 
beforehand. Please email kolpingny@gmail.com to sign up. Please also take the 
flyer attached to this bulletin and spread the word. Post it to your Facebook page, 
hang a copy in your Library, Health Club and Post Office, email it to your friends, 
and do all you can to ensure a successful event.

MARCH UP FIFTH AVENUE
Mark your calendar for Saturday, September 15th. Our Kolping Family will be 
marching in the Steuben Day German American Friendship Parade in NYC. It’s a 
great time and the weather is always beautiful. March with us then consider coming 
back to the Kolping House on 88th Street for a post-Parade party. 

GET YOUR KOLPING BULLETIN FASTER – VIA EMAIL!
Are you receiving a paper copy of the bulletin?  Would you like to receive it via email 
instead?  If so, email Secretary Joan Dengler at kolpingny@gmail.com and she can 
switch you to digital distribution. You’ll receive the news faster and you’ll save the 
Society a little money in the process.

FOLLOW US ON FACEBOOK!
Use it as a source to get Kolping updates throughout the month or a 
place to share photos with your Kolping friends.

GERMAN MASS St. Joseph’s in Yorkville, 404 E. 87th St.  
Every first Sunday of the month, the Holy sacrifice of the Mass is celebrated in 
German at 10am. Confessions in German before Mass. For information please call 
Julia Winter (347-852-3184). For information regarding counseling and sacraments 
in German, please contact Rev. James Boniface Ramsey, Pastor (212-289-6030).

KOLPING SCHOLARSHIPS
1. FORDHAM PREP
The Kolping Scholarship committee will be 
awarding a $2500.00 one time scholarship to 
a son or grandson of a Kolping member. The 
student must be enrolled and entering the 
Prep in September 2018.

2. CATHOLIC HIGH SCHOOL
The Kolping Scholarship committee will be 
awarding two $2000.00 one time scholarships 
to a son/daughter or grandson/granddaughter 
of a Kolping member. The student must be  
enrolled at a Catholic High School in  
September 2018.
-----------------------------------------------------
If no one applies who is a Freshman, the award 
could go to a Sophomore, Junior, or Senior but 
not some one who has previously applied.

Please submit applicant name, address, phone 
number, relationship to Kolping member and 
proof of enrollment at a Catholic High School, 
and whether freshman, sophomore, junior  
or senior.

Also submit a small statement about yourself 
and service you have done for church, school 
and/or community.

All applications must received by 8/7/18. 

Please send your application to Bob Hemsing
Mailing address: 1106 Half Moon Bay Drive, 
Croton on Hudson, NY 10520. 
914-552-7188 / Bob42@optonline.net

Two Joe Sartorius college scholarship awards will 
be given out at mass on Father’s Day at KOH.



What’s Cooking?

June 2018 
Dinner Schedule

**Menu subject to change based on availability and number of reservations.**

Due to lack of attendance there will be no official 
cooking on Saturdays this summer. Any special dinners 

will be announced in the bulletin and by e-mail.

June 3
Brunch

Kathy Weinborg and Jennifer Ahrens will be 
serving all of our favorite breakfast items. 

June 10th
Mother’s Day

Salad, Beef Burgundy, Noodles, Vegetables, 
coffee and dessert

June 17th
Father’s Day

Fresh Ham, Sauerkraut, Mashed Potatoes, 
and Applesauce

 
June 24th

Yankee Pot Roast, Herbed Noodles, Red Cabbage, 
coffee and dessert

 
June 30th

(Saturday)
Jaegerschnitzel mit Spaetzle by Chef Stephen

 
July 1st

Yankee Pot Roast, Herbed Noodles, 
Red Cabbage, coffee and dessert

 
July 4th

Barbecue

Call Heidi for reservations at 914-736-0117

NOTE: The pool will be open weekends 
starting Memorial Day and bar will be open 

on Friday nights and weekends

Meet the characters during the 
cocktail hour that includes a variety 

of hors d’oeuvres and 
one complimentary drink! 

At 7pm, continue the investigation with 
dinner, and the menu is no mystery.

Tossed Garden Salad
Roast Pork Loin with Garlic & Rosemary

Oven Roast Tri-Color Potatoes
Green beans and Carrots

Dessert & Coffee

This event is limited to 65 people.
The cost is $25 per person.

Reservations required!
Call Heidi Umland at 736-0117

If you would like to be a character 
in the play please contact 

Kathy Weinborg (914-325-7453).

All Characters are sworn to secrecy!

Murder
Mystery

Dinner
Saturday, July 14, 2018 at 6pm

“WHO’s Sowing Your Seeds?”



Mother’s Day at KOH photos by Maria Stang and Teddy Dengler

The Summer season officially opened on a cool and damp Mothers Day 2018. But the spirits inside the dining rooms at Kolping on Hudson 
didn’t let weather stand in the way of a good time.

Thanks to all the volunteers at the clean-up weekends and the daily efforts of Rich Povilonis, our home in Montrose looked as beautiful as ever.
Chef Kathy Weinborg led her kitchen crew of “sous chefs” Nick Colletti, Jerry Ladenhauf, Mike Weinborg, Emily Weinborg and Joan Dengler 
to prepare a delectable luncheon for 150 guests. Special guest chefs Natasha Borodin and Helmi Pinner were recruited to prepare the melon/
prosciutto/strawberry first course that put smiles on the diners’ faces. Kristen Szoldatits, Emily Weinborg, Manny Socorro, Kevin Bruegger and 
Teddy Dengler provided excellent service and made sure that roast beef dinners were delivered hot and special requests were fulfilled. And, 
they washed all the dishes!  Christine Kern and Danielle Kern, as usual, provided us all with prompt, friendly and precise service at the bar. 

We’re grateful to Father Richard who presided at Mass and for Don Simons for providing music for both the Mass and the procession to crown 
Mary. The Specht Family served as lectors as well as crowned Mother Mary.

The whole day was made possible by Heidi Umland who organizes all the players to make sure all the needed pieces are in place.  



Fr. Pier Giorgio Dengler Ordination submitted by Katrina Dengler

On May 19th, I was proud to witness the 
Holy Spirit descend on the former Daniel 
Dengler in his ordination to priesthood, as 
Fr. Pier Giorgio Dengler! 
 
In the Basilica of the National Shrine of the 
Immaculate Conception, in Washington 
D.C., Timothy Cardinal Dolan laid his 
hands upon Br. Pier Giorgio, along with 8 
of his fellow ordinandi, and by the power 
of the Holy Spirit ordained them to the 
Sacred Order of Priest.

It was a wonderful service (and we had 
front row seats!), to see the completion 
of the process, procedure and traditions 
of the ceremony, from the ordinandi 
prostrate on the floor of the Basilica, the 
promises of obedience, the laying of the 
hands, not only of the Cardinal, but of also 
the Dominican priests, to the investiture 
with Stole and Chasuble and the Anointing 
of the Hands. 

After the ceremony, the newly ordained 
priests imparted their first priestly blessings 
on family and friends. 

Although the weather did not co-operate 
as one traditionally hopes (it rained 
throughout the day), the Dominican House 
of Studies hosted a tent covered reception 
on their back lawn after the Mass. 

As it had rained throughout the week, 
the ground was soaked and the lawn 
squishy with water, but that did not 
dampen Fr. PG’s ten nieces and nephews 
from running around with their pants 
rolled up, finding worms and pine cones!  
The Hillbilly Thomists (all Dominican 
priests and brothers!) performed blue 
grass music on to the delight of Fr. PG’s 
brother-in-law Sixto, who recorded the 
event (album available at https://www.
dominicanajournal.org/music/the-hillbilly-
thomists/).

Fr. Pier Giorgio is a former board member 
of Kolping, and a lifelong Kolping member.  
Please pray for him and his fellow newly 
ordained, that the Holy Spirit may always 
stay close to them and give them strength 
to do not as they want, but God’s will.

“The world looks to the priest, because it 
looks to Jesus!  No one can see Christ, but 
everyone sees the priest, and through him, 
they wish to catch a glimpse of the Lord!  
Immense is the grandeur and dignity of 
the priest!” ~ St. John Paul II



“Justice delayed is justice denied”. This aphorism suits the deferred recognition denied the 
scientist who discovered the first commercially available antibiotic.

Gerhard Johannes Paul Domagk (1895–1964) was a German pathologist and bacteriologist. 
He is credited with the discovery of Sulfonamidochrysoidine, the first commercially available 
antibiotic and marketed under the brand name Prontosil.

Domagk was born in Lagow, Brandenburg, the son of a school headmaster. Until he was 14, 
he attended school in Lubsko, Poland. Domagk studied medicine at the University of Kiel, 
but volunteered to serve as a soldier in World War I, where he was wounded in December 
1914, working the rest of the war as a medic. After the war, he finished his studies, and worked 
at the University of Greifswald, where he researched infections caused by bacteria.

In 1925, he became a professor at the University of Münster. He also started working at the Bayer laboratories at Wuppertal. Domagk was 
appointed director of Bayer’s Institute of Pathology and Bacteriology, where he continued the studies of Josef Klarer and Fritz Mietzsch to 
use dyes, at that time a major product of IG Farben, as antibiotics. He found the sulfonamide Prontosil to be effective against streptococcus, 
and treated his own daughter with it, saving her the amputation of an arm.

In 1939, Domagk received the Nobel Prize in Medicine for this discovery, the first drug effective against bacterial infections. He was forced 
by the Nazi regime to refuse the prize and was arrested by the Gestapo for a week (this was because the Nazi-critical Carl von Ossietzky had 
won the Nobel Peace Prize in 1935, which had angered the German government and resulted in German nationals not being permitted by 
law to accept the Nobel Prize). Sulfonamides had revolutionary antibacterial effectiveness for its time, surpassing phage therapy, but were 
later replaced by penicillin. However, Domagk’s work on sulfonamides eventually led to the development of the antituberculosis drugs 
thiosemicarbazone and isoniazid, which helped to curb the epidemic of tuberculosis which swept Europe after World War II.

After the war, in 1947, Domagk was finally able to receive his Nobel Prize, but not the monetary portion of the prize due to the time that 
had elapsed.

Domagk changed his focus to tuberculosis and chemotherapy against cancer. He continued to live and work in Wuppertal. Domagk died 
from a heart attack in Burgberg near Königsfeld, Schwarzwald.

From the President’s Mother’s Day Mass Announcement
 
This year we will celebrate our National convention in Philadelphia. It is the weekend AFTER Labor Day. At the convention, we honor 
those who have served Kolping over the years by awarding to members of each Kolping Family the Distinguished Service Awards. This 
award is the highest honor which is given at the National level. It is given to members whose service supports the ideals of Fr. Kolping.

This year, I am very pleased and honored to announce the winners, the actual award will be given at the convention, so I hope you all 
come to the convention and celebrate with them.

Helmi Pinner and Fr. Richard Bretone are our honorees!

Helmi Pinner has has been a member for over 30 years—she’s here at Kolping on Hudson during the summer and is always volunteering 
to help at all the events. She cooks Sunday breakfasts and helps out with all the cooking. Helmi is always cleaning up after KOH weekend 
events and does all the cleanup of the large kitchen area at opening and closing dates during the year. She is helpful to all the new 
members and creates a warm welcoming environment. Helmi also volunteers at Oktoberfest, spending the day manning  our raffle table.  
We greatly appreciate all that she does!

Fr. Richard has been our Praeses for the last 19 years. He consistently offers us his religious and spiritual guidance and for all our 
members. He enthusiastically celebrates the Masses on Mother’s Day, Father’s Day and St. Nikolaus party every year at our Kolping 
Houses. He also celebrates mass for the initiation of new members. He travels from Brooklyn or upstate NY to be with us on these special 
Mass occasions. He serves on our NY Board of Directors, attends meetings and offers spiritual and practical guidance. Not only does he 
support our NY Family, he also volunteered to be our National Praeses!

We had a 3rd nominee, but when he was informed of this high honor, he humbly declined, saying that he has received so much from 
Kolping, including meeting his wife here, that he doesn’t want to receive anything back. I hope he will change his mind! This is the type 
of service and attitude that has built our New York Kolping family!

We thank Helmi, Fr. Richard and the humble person for their service to Kolping and encourage all members to come to the convention 
in Philadelphia to see them presented with their award! See the details in the National Banner and in the mail to make your reservations 
and plans!

Wonder Drugs for Victory submitted by Martin A. Kelly




